
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Notice of Public Hearings 
 

Tuesday, September 7, 2021 
7:00 p.m. 

 

SAU #1 
106 Hancock Road 

Peterborough, NH  03458 
7:03 p.m. 

 

Minutes 
 

Tim Theberge called the Public Hearing open at 7:02 p.m.   
 

Chairman Theberge read the following: 
 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-c, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund for the 
2021-2022 fiscal year. 
 

Tim Theberge said that this has to do with the replacement of boilers needed at Great Brook 
School.   
Tim Grossi said that the quote of $165,800 is now $3,800.00 more since the quote has expired.  
$169,600 is the new cost of boilers in the current quote.   
Tim Theberge asked the public present if they had questions about the proposed boiler work.  
There were none. 
Tim Grossi said that $169,600 is the total cost for boilers. 
 

Jim Fredrickson moved to approve $169,600 for two boilers at Great Brook School from the 
ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund.  Dick Dunning second.  Unanimous.  
 

Chairman Theberge read the following:  
 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-b, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of accepting the Primex Premium Holiday funds in the amount of 
$62,314.02 for the 2021-2022 fiscal year. 
 

Tim Theberge said that this is a distribution back from Primex to ConVal.  The board needs to 
accept this. 
Katherine Heck moved to accept $62,314.02 from the Primex Premium Holiday Funds.  
Jerry Wilson second.  Unanimous.   
 

Chairman Theberge read the following: 
 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-b, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 
Board for the purpose of accepting a gift/donation from the Bitty Foundation in the amount of 
$10,000 for the 2021-2022 fiscal year. 
 

Tim Theberge said that this is directly related to the outdoor space at Dublin Consolidated School. 
Katherine Heck moved to accept $10K from the Trustees of the Bitty Foundation with 
thanks.  Jerry Wilson second.  Unanimous.   
 

Tim Theberge closed public hearing at 7:08 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 


